
Greetings to you, the over 900 members of the Norfolk and
Portsmouth Bar Association, as we begin a new year.  When I
review the illustrious list of past Presidents of our association,
going back to 1900, I am humbled that you have selected me to
join such an august group.  I will need your support and com-
mitment to continue their legacy.  I am particularly grateful to
Butch Barr, our immediate past President, and this past year’s
Executive Committee, and to Donna Bausch, your executive
Director, and her “crew” of dedicated employees.  You have
handed me the reins of a well run and sound organization.  I
am reminded of the saying “don’t fix it if it ain’t broke”.

The first question I want to address is why join the Norfolk and Portsmouth Bar Association.
The answer to that question is the key to our past and our future.  Our mission is to serve the
general public and the legal profession by enhancing respect for the rule of law and our system of
justice, by education, by example, and by improving the administration of justice, and by provid-
ing access to the legal system for all.  In doing so, we seek to maintain the highest standards of
professionalism and competence of lawyers.  Only if we are perceived to achieve that mission in a
way that is meaningful to the members of the bar will we continue to attract the vibrant and broad
based membership that is vital to continuing to perform our mission.  I believe that the achieve-
ments of the last year will illustrate how we have performed and why it is important for lawyers to
participate in the largest local bar association in the Hampton Roads area.

The functions of the bar are really carried out by the members through committees and sub-
committees.  To that end, I encourage and indeed urge you to join a committee and participate.
Make a meaningful contribution of your time and your ideas.  Elsewhere in the Bulletin you will
find a list of the 2006-07 committees and their chairpersons and the Executive Committee mem-
ber who is the liaison to each committee.  You will also find a form that will allow you to volunteer
your services and lend a hand.

To give you an idea of the great work done by the committees, I have listed a number of their
accomplishments this past year below:

The CLE Committee produced 16 live CLE seminars offering 36 CLE credit hours, which over
300 NPBA members have attended to date (as this goes to press there are more scheduled). The
seminars are convenient and reasonably priced and are among our primary membership benefits.
Members attend CLE seminars at a substantial discount.

The Bench Bar Committee planned the 8th Annual Bench Bar Conference, featuring Gene
Nichol, William and Mary President, as keynote speaker.  This annual event is a highlight of the
year, bringing together judges and practitioners informally for a day of networking and camarade-
rie, as well as very practical CLE.
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How to Handle Parallel

Civil and Criminal Proceedings

Thursday, May 11, 2006

1:00 P.M. – 4:30 P.M.

Dominion Tower, 4th Floor Meeting Room

3 CLE Credits

Annual Dinner Meeting
Thursday, May 18, 2006

Social Hour 6:00 PM555Dinner 7:00 PM
Town Point Club

Young Lawyers Section Golf Tournament
Thursday, June 22, 2006 • 12:45 PM

Bide-A-Wee Golf Course
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N PO R F O L K & O R T S M O U T H  
B A R A S S O C I A T I O N

(PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE CONTINUED)
The Program Committee lined up interesting speakers for our edification and enjoyment:

Ashley L. Taylor, Jr., Commissioner, U.S. Commission on Civil Rights;  Richard C. Conti, Di-
rector, National Maritime Center;  The Honorable Robert G. Doumar, Eastern District of Vir-
ginia; The Honorable Joseph Leafe, Norfolk Circuit Court;  VBA President William Van Buren;
J. Robert Bray, Virginia Port Authority Executive Director.

The Public Relations Committee coordinated the 15th annual Legal Food Frenzy to ben-
efit the Foodbank of Southeastern Virginia and instituted a new Mock Trial program in the
Norfolk middle schools.  They assisted in the selection process for the Walter E. Hoffman
Community Service Award.

The Professionalism Committee assisted in the selection process for the Eggleston/ I’Anson
Professionalism Award, the Association’s most prestigious recognition of sustained superior ser-
vice.  The Committee also assisted the Bench Bar program by providing the insights gained from a
2005 Professionalism Committee survey of judges from all the local state and federal courts.

The Membership Committee worked throughout the year on member recruitment and
retention projects and your association has maintained its membership at almost 950, the
largest local bar in Southeastern Virginia.

The NPBA Foundation has begun a major fundraising campaign (see the report by Joe
Migliozzi elsewhere in the Bulletin), awarded two scholarships to high school seniors for
their winning essays, and secured grants from the Virginia Law Foundation and The Norfolk
Foundation to advance its mission.

The Young Lawyers Section conducted their annual golf tournament whose proceeds are
donated to the Norfolk Law Library.  They continued the popular Breakfasts with the Bench
and initiated a Wills for Heroes project, which provided wills to first responders in Norfolk.
They also held their annual fall gathering at the home of Judge Joe Leafe.  Those who attended
heard an eloquent explanation by Judge Charles Poston of the importance of active member-
ship in your Association (I wish I had taken better notes!).

The Judicial Endorsements Committee, chaired by Ray King, participated in the process
to fill vacancies created by the retirement of Judge Leafe and another committee assisted the
Circuit Court in a search for a new Commissioner of Accounts to fill the vacancy created by
the retirement of Hume Taylor.

All in all, nearly 200 NPBA members participated in committee or section activities and
many more attended NPBA sponsored CLEs, meetings and conferences.  Yours is an active
and vital association, but it can only remain so through your participation.

Much work remains to be done.  A new Norfolk judicial center is sorely needed for safety
and security reasons as well as public trust and confidence in the justice system. The NPBA
must continue to provide leadership towards early implementation of that goal and I expect
the Courts of Justice Committee, chaired by Marjorie Arrington, with Kelly St. Clair as liai-
son, to be at the forefront.  Our community is also home to the largest congregation of armed
forces in the country.  With that comes a broad spectrum of military law issues of importance
to both military and civilian lawyers.  I am confident the Military Law and Lawyers Commit-
tee, with Sarah Mowchan as chair and David Buzard as liaison will bring those issues into
focus.  As always, providing advice and recommendations on judicial appointments remains
an important function of our Judicial Endorsements Committee.  Within the legal commu-
nity, there can be no more sacred trust than that we assign to judges.  It behooves us to ensure
that the legislature has the benefit of the observations of the bar.  We are also going to estab-
lish a Past Presidents Council to advise the President and Executive Committee. We need the
benefit of the wisdom and experience of our past Presidents.

In all these endeavors we need the energy and commitment of each NPBA member to
maintain the level of professionalism for which the practicing bar in this area is known.  And
for these reasons, your membership in the NPBA is one of the best bargains in town.  Your
membership dues, which have not increased for eight years, pay for luncheon and breakfast
meetings, as well as a holiday party.  The total actual cost of these seven events, priced indi-
vidually, would exceed your annual dues of $185.00. And your dues give you much more by
way of discounts for CLE, an opportunity to participate directly in projects affecting the ad-
ministration of justice, an opportunity to meet with lawyers and judges in mutual endeavors
to improve the practice of law, the operation of the courts and justice system, and to develop
and maintain the highest ideals of integrity and professionalism within the legal community.
We trust you agree and will remain an active part of the region’s oldest and largest bar associa-
tion, the voice of the profession for over 100 years - the NPBA.



2006 – 2007 NPBA Committees

Committee Committee Chair Executive Committee  Liaison

Bench Bar J. A. Stalnaker David Lannetti
628-5500
jastalnaker@wilsav.com

CLE Timothy Lockhart Jeff Stredler
628-5582
tlockhart@wilsav.com

Courts of Justice Marjorie Arrington Kelly St. Clair
664-4444
marjorie.arrington@norfolk.gov

Foundation Board Joseph A. Migliozzi, Jr., President Jim Metcalfe
314-2354
jmigliozzi@msn.com

Judicial Endorsements Ray King Jim Metcalfe
441-8929
ray.king@leclairryan.com

Membership Delphine Pioffret Chip Beaman
623-3000
dpioffret@cwm-law.com

Military Law & Lawyers Sarah Mowchan David Buzard
686-4093
sarah.c.mowchan@uscg.mil

Professionalism Debbie Waters Chip Beaman
539-2400
dwaters@frrlaw.com

Programs Reid Ervin Jeff Stredler
624-9323 Jim Metcalfe, ex officio
office@reidervin.com

Public Relations Anna Myers Kelly St. Clair
583-1879
ahmyers@myerslawfirm.com

Eggleston/I’Anson Professionalism  Award

The 2006 recipient of the Norfolk &
Portsmouth Bar Association Eggleston/
I’Anson Professionalism Award is Mont-
gomery Knight, Jr. Monty is a partner in
the Tax Section at Williams Mullen where
his practice is focused on complex commer-
cial tax and fiduciary litigation, condem-
nation law, estate planning and adminis-
tration and securities arbitration.

Monty attended Granby High School,
graduated from Phillips Exeter Academy,
and was awarded a B.A. and J.D. from the
College of William & Mary.  Shortly there-
after, he entered the United States Air Force

as a Judge Advo-
cate and served on
active duty for
three years and in
the reserves for 27
years, completing
his career with the
rank of Colonel,
USAFR.  In the
1960s, he prac-
ticed in the law

firm of Doumar, Pincus, Anderson & Knight
(later known as Knight, Dudley, Dezern &
Clarke).  In 1998, he became a principal in

the firm of Hofheimer Nusbaum, P.C., now
Williams Mullen Hofheimer Nusbuam.

Monty served the Norfolk & Portsmouth
Bar Association as President in its centen-
nial year and was instrumental in bringing
then Chief Justice William H. Rehnquist as
guest speaker at the largest event orches-
trated by the Association in its history.  In
addition to his work as President, Monty
has served the Association in nearly every
possible capacity and continues to mentor
colleagues and foster camaraderie among
members of the bar.

His professional affiliations include ac-
tive involvement in the American Bar As-
sociation, Virginia Bar Association, Ameri-
can College of Trust and Estate Counsel,
Hampton Roads Estate Planning Council,
Hampton Roads Tax Forum and the Board
of Governors of the Virginia State Bar Taxa-
tion section.

Among his numerous awards and hon-
ors are:  Fellow, American College of Trust
and Estate Counsel; listed in The Best Law-
yers in America – Trusts & Estates and in
Virginia Business’ Legal Elite; U.S. Court
of Appeals, 4th Circuit, Judicial Conference;
Permanent Member.

His community involvement includes
the Cedar Point Club, Chesapeake Athletic
Club, Eastern Virginia Medical School Board
of Visitors, Norfolk Sports Club, Tidewater
Professional Sports and the Virginia Club.

The Centennial Edition of Law Matters
states that Monty “is most proud of his wife
Jerry…and is also proud of his son Paul,
and his daughter Kim, a partner at Alston
& Bird in Atlanta.” . . . and his grandsons,
Miles and Tyler.

Bob Rigney’s letter of nomination
stated, “Monty Knight exemplifies the con-
cept of professionalism and respect for the
law…there is no one more honest, compe-
tent or deserving of this award than Mont-
gomery Knight, Jr.”

Montgomery Knight, Jr. will receive the
Eggleston/I’Anson Professionalism Award
at the Annual Meeting of the Association
on Thursday, May 18, 2006.

Monty Knight

• • •
For Sale

“That 70’s Desk” - Executive size desk and
credenza, beautiful burl-topped wood, clean
lines, in excellent condition, by Steelcase.  $750
(will assist with moving).  Contact Chip Vogan
at 627-2910 or 623-6432.
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2005 – 2006  Friends
Last update 04-24-06
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LIBRARY LINES
Norfolk Law Library staff:
Donna Bausch, J.D., M.S.L.S., Law Librarian, dbausch@norfolklawlibrary.org
Larry Story, M.A., M.S.L.S., Assistant Law Librarian, lstory@norfolklawlibrary.org

Contact Norfolk Law Library at (757) 622-2910 • www.norfolklawlibrary.org

Platinum   $1000.00+
NPBA Young Lawyers Section
Troutman Sanders, LLP
Wolcott Rivers Gates

Gold   500.00+
Breit, Drescher & Imprevento, P.C.
Decker, Cardon Thomas,
Weintraub & Neskis, P.C.
Hampton Roads Chapter of the Association

of Legal Administrators (HRALA)
Kaufman & Canoles, P.C.
Pender & Coward, P.C.
Williams Mullen
Willcox & Savage, P.C.

Silver   250.00+
Alan D. Albert
The Honorable Joseph P. Massey
Mark D. Perrault

Bronze   100.00 – 250.00
Susan C. Alper
Bangel, Bangel & Bangel, L.L.P.
Stanley G. Barr, Jr.
Donna Bausch
Manfred S. Block
The Honorable Hal J. Bonney, Jr.
John W. Bonney
James M. Boyd
Neal P. Brodsky
Robert E. Brown
Stephen J. Burgess
David A. Buzard
F. Sullivan Callahan
Paul K. Campsen
Christie, Kantor, Griffin & Smith, P.C.
Mary G. Commander
Connor & Price, P.C.
Timothy A. Coyle
Halbert T. Dail & Associates, P.C.
The Honorable Mark S. Davis
Terry H. Davis, Jr.
John L. Deal
Daniel D. Dickenson, III
Philip R. Farthing
Michael F. Fasanaro, Jr.
Marie A. Finch
Mona S. Flax
The Richard S. Glasser Family Foundation
B. Cullen Gibson
Francis P. Hajek
Edward F. Halloran
Mary Mayer Hennelly
Huff, Poole & Mahoney, P.C.
The Honorable Marc Jacobson
Robert B. Kendall
Ray W. King
Montgomery Knight, Jr.
Laurence K. Land

The Honorable Joseph A. Leafe
The Honorable Everett A. Martin, Jr.
Howard W. Martin, Jr.
Vincent J. Mastracco, Jr.
John C. McLemore
Thomas McPhaul
James A. Metcalfe
Daniel J. Miller
James L. Miller
William H. Monroe, Jr.
Willard J. Moody, Sr.
Susan G. Moritz
NPALSA: The Association

For Legal Professionals
R. Wayne Nunnally
Robert C. Nusbaum
Oast & Hook, P.C.
John E. Pappas
Delphine G. Pioffret
Anita O. Poston
The Honorable William T. Prince
Protogyrou & Rigney, P.L.C.
Rephan Lassiter PLC
Martha G. Rollins
Palmer S. Rutherford, Jr.
John M. Ryan
The Honorable Joan Skeppstrom
Robert M. Smith, III
Robert C. Stackhouse
Michael L. Sterling
The Honorable Bradford Stillman
Stephen E. Story
Tavss Fletcher
The Honorable Lydia C. Taylor
Jeanne T. Ullian
Guilford D. Ware
Jerrold G. Weinberg
Michael S. Weisberg
Samuel I. White
William Adam White
The Honorable Alfred W. Whitehurst
Jay F. Wilks
Edward Willcox, Jr.

Additional Contributors
Lisa A. Bertini
James G. Cartier
The Honorable Jerome B. Friedman
Donald N. Hornstein
Arlene F. Klinedinst
Angelica D. Light
Lamont Maddox
Derek F. Myers
Joseph J. Perez
Andrea W. Phelps
The Honorable Louis A. Sherman
Henry M. Schwan
John S. Shannon
Robert P. Stenzhorn
Mark F. Williams
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u Thank YouFASTCASE
Free to All VSB Members

The Virginia State Bar recently began offer-

ing online legal research as a free member-

ship benefit to all VSB members.  Fastcase is

national in scope and has nearly comprehen-

sive federal law coverage and state law cov-

erage back to at least 1950 in all jurisdictions.

Go to the VSB website (www.vsb.org) and

click the Fastcase logo.  All you need is your

VSB bar number to get started.  This service

is available anywhere you can access the

Internet, 24/7.   Even if you already have

access to LEXIS and WESTLAW, free ac-

cess to online legal research is often an al-

ternative worth considering.  Customer ser-

vice and tech support are available at 1-866-

773-2782, 8 A.M. to 8 P.M., Monday

through Friday.

FEBRUARY BREAKFAST MEETING

MARCH LUNCHEON MEETING

VBA President Bill Van Buren, speaker, and

NPBA Treasurer John Deal

The Honorable Hal J. Bonney, The Honorable

Joseph A. Leafe, speaker, and NPBA Secretary

Dave Lannetti
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ANNOUNCEMENTS

Kaufman & Canoles, P.C. is pleased to
announce that Stephen E. Story was selected
for inclusion in The Best Lawyers in
America 2006 in franchise law.  He was one
of only five lawyers in the state to be named
in this field, and the only lawyer to achieve
this distinction in Hampton Roads.

Mark V. Pascucci has joined the law firm
of Wolcott Rivers Gates.  Mr. Pascucci
practiced as a Certified Public Accountant
before earning his law degree from William
and Mary School of Law in 2004.  As a
C.P.A., he provided auditing and tax services
to individuals, public charities and privately
held corporations.  Prior to joining
Wolcott Rivers Gates, Mr. Pascucci worked
for a boutique estate planning and elder
law firm.

The construction law firm of Jacoby Donner
P.C. is pleased to announce the opening of
its Virginia office.  The 75-year–old firm will
provide advice to the real estate and con-
struction industry through its new Ports-
mouth office, headed by Elise E. Walthall,
a magna cum laude graduate of Randolph
Macon College and Villanova Law School.
Jacoby Donner, P.C. is known nationally
for its construction law practice as well as
corporate, real estate, litigation, employ-
ment, pension, association and family
business law matters.  The firm has offices
in Philadelphia, New Jersey and Virginia.

The McCammon Group is pleased to an-
nounce our newest Member, Honorable
Joseph A. Leafe (Retired), formerly Chief
Judge of the Norfolk Circuit Court. Judge
Leafe’s eight years on the bench were  pre-
ceded by a distinguished public service
career as well as a broad civil litigation
career.  He served  in the Virginia House
of Delegates, Norfolk City Council and was
mayor of the City of Norfolk for  eight years.

EXPERTISE.
INTEGRITY.
SERVICE.

THE TAYLOE

DIFFERENCE.
FOR OVER 25 YEARS,
TAYLOE ASSOCIATES HAS

BEEN PROVIDING THE

HIGHEST LEVEL OF

LITIGATION MANAGEMENT

SERVICES TO CLIENTS

WORLDWIDE WITH THE

CARE AND ATTENTION

OF SEASONED PROFESSIONALS

AND UNSURPASSED

CUSTOMER SERVICE.

TAYLOE UTILIZES THE FULLEST

POSSIBLE RANGE OF RESOURCES

AVAILABLE TO GUARANTEE THE

SUPERIOR WORK CLIENTS HAVE

COME TO DEPEND ON YEAR IN
AND YEAR OUT.

EXPERIENCE AND TALENT

COUNT...
TAYLOE ASSOCIATES,
NATIONALLY CERTIFIED

COURT REPORTERS.

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES, INC.
COURT REPORTING & VIDEO SERVICES

> CONDENSED TRANSCRIPTS

> REALTIME REPORTING

> DAILY & EXPEDITED DELIVERY

> CART TRANSLATION

> ENCRYPTED ASCII
> TOTAL FILE INDEX

> VIDEOGRAPHY, CLVS
> VIDEO EDITING

> VIDEOCONFERENCING

> MULTI-MEDIA

> MOCK TRIALS

> DIGITAL TRIAL SUPPORT SERVICES

CALL NOW TO SEE

WHAT A DIFFERENCE A
SUPERIOR LEVEL OF

PROFESSIONAL SERVICE

& EXPERTISE CAN MAKE.

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES, INC.
253 WEST BUTE STREET

NORFOLK, VIRGINIA 23510

T 757.461.1984
F 757.461.5454

TF 800.828.5928

NORTH CAROLINA

T 252.338.9600
TAYLOE@TAYLOEASSOCIATES.COM

...............................................................................................................

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY
Childress, Flax, Levine, P.C., a Virginia
Beach law firm, seeks an experienced
attorney interested in expanding his or
her practice while reducing overhead.
State-of-the-art systems in comfortable
and convenient office space.  Will con-
sider association, merger or space share.
Call Lenny Levine or Jeff Flax (757) 499-
9601, or email jflax9601@aol.com or
Idltopatty@aol.com.

WORKING WITH

PRIVATE INVESTIGATORS

CLE SEMINAR FACULTY

John L. Deal, representing NPBA,  joined ABA
President Michael S. Greco and President-
Elect Karen J. Mathis at the ABA Bar Lead-
ership Institute in Chicago in March 2006.

See NPBA website

for Upcoming Events

www.norfolkandportsmouthbar.org

2006 BLI
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WELCOME NEW NPBA MEMBERSCOURT NEWS

Virginia Beach Juvenile and
Domestic Relations District Court

Effective immediately, all orders sub-
mitted for entry to Virginia Beach Juvenile
and Domestic Relations District Court
must be submitted with sufficient copies
for all counsel/pro se litigants and the
court.  If a copy is desired, a stamped, self-
addressed envelope must be submitted by
counsel.  If counsel wants an order mailed
from the court after a hearing, a stamped,
self-addressed envelope must be left with
the courtroom clerk.  Otherwise, orders
must be picked up at the clerk’s office.

The Court has started hearing juve-
nile arraignments in the Virginia Beach
Detention Home by video conferencing.
The Judge will conduct the hearing in
Courtroom #7 at 1:00 p.m. by video on
all juveniles detained for arraignments
only.  Attorneys who are retained must
report to the Virginia Beach Detention
Home and the parents must report to
Courtroom #7, all parties must report to
each locality by 1:00 p.m.

Lori Barstow
Legal Aid Society of Eastern Virginia

Athena J.Blizzard
Legal Aid Society of Eastern Virginia

Sherri G. Carr
Norfolk Public Defender’s Office

Krista Lee DeLeon
Legal Aid Society of Eastern Virginia

Katherine E. Jensen
Norfolk Public Defender’s Office

John F. (Jack) Kane
Hot Spot Marketing

Eric P. Korslund
Norfolk Public Defender’s Office

Kirsten R. Kmet
Norfolk Public Defender’s Office

Aubrey Lesher
Legal Aid Society of Eastern Virginia

Henry D. Light
Crenshaw, Ware & Martin, P.L.C.

Michael J. Lutke
Norfolk Public Defender’s Office

Roy B. Martin, III
Norfolk Public Defender’s Office

Paul M. McDermott
Paul M. McDermott, P.C.

Stephen M. Miyares
Norfolk Public Defender’s Office

Sarah C. Mowchan
U.S. Coast Guard

Kim O. Ogletree
Norfolk Public Defender’s Office

Mark V. Pascucci
Wolcott Rivers Gates

Cara C. Purvis
Norfolk Public Defender’s Office

Regis N. Rice
Norfolk Public Defender’s Office

Michelle Anne Tuschinski
Martin J. Ganderson, Attorney at Law

Christopher T. Warman
Norfolk Public Defender’s Office

Dru Claudia Wicker
D.C.Wicker, PLLC

Janis M. Wiggins
Norfolk Public Defender’s Office

Toni M. Duncan
Regent University law student

Candice D. Hooper
Regent University law student

Danielle M. Petkowicz
Regent University law student

Heath Sabin
Regent University law student

OFFICE SPACE
Office suite available.  Contact
Chip Vogan at 627-2910.

IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS ABOUT THE RIGHT CHARITABLE
VEHICLE FOR YOUR CLIENTS, WE CAN HELP. 
THE POSSIBIL IT IES INCLUDE:

� Charitable annuities or charitable remainder trusts.

� Bequests to create a scholarship fund.

� An endowment to support a favorite charity. 

� Donor advised funds to support community causes.

For 56 years, The Norfolk Foundation has worked
directly with attorneys of all specialities throughout
southeastern Virginia. As the region’s largest grant
and scholarship provider, we can guide you through 
an array of charitable options.

For details visit the professional advisor section of
www.norfolkfoundation.org 
or call Nan Edgerton 
at 757-622-7951.

I N S P I R I N G  P H I L A N T H R O P Y I n

S O U T H E A S T E R N  V I R G I N I A S i n c e  19 5 0

ONE COMMERCIAL PLACE,  SUITE 1410,  NORFOLK,  VIRGINIA 23510-2103 phone ( 757 )  622-7951 www.norfolkfoundat ion.org

We can help you 
help your clients
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Joe Migliozzi, President • Virginia Capital Defender’s Office • jmigliozzi@msn.com

NPBA FOUNDATION REPORT

Specializing in Temporary,

Temporary-To-Hire and

Direct Hire of Legal Professionals

ATTORNEYS

PARALEGALS

LITIGATION SUPPORT

LEGAL SECRETARIES

DOCUMENT PRODUCTION

LEGAL ASSISTANTS

RESEARCH SPECIALISTS

TRIAL PREPARATION

HAMPTON ROADS RICHMOND

757-627-3700 804-282-1289

www.lawyerstaffing.com

recruiters@lawyerstaffing.com

MEMBER NATIONAL ASSOCIATION

OF LEGAL SEARCH CONSULTANTS

If you wish to contribute –
Please make check payable to:
NPBA Foundation
Mail to: 999 Waterside Drive #1330
Norfolk, VA  23510

The Norfolk and Portsmouth Bar Asso-
ciation Foundation was incorporated in
1987 with Guil Ware, Charlie Tucker, Toy
Savage and Leroy Canoles as its first offic-
ers and principal benefactors.  Over the
years, the Foundation has operated from
the nest egg of the
initial benefactors,
the annual contribu-
tions made by re-
newing bar members
and from several
small grants.  These
funds have sustained
the Foundation’s
mission to promote
the administration of justice, educate the
public about the importance of law in their
daily lives, and enhance the image of the
legal profession in our community.

In the past two years, the Foundation
has awarded $7,000 in scholarships to high
school seniors to apply to their first year’s
college tuition.  Area high school seniors
participated in what has become an annual
writing contest on topics of current legal
interest.  Once again our recipients will be
recognized at the NPBA Annual Meeting, on
May 18th.  The Foundation has also made a
$3,000 grant to the Norfolk Law Library to
assist in updating the Library’s website.

The annual giving as a check-off on bar
dues renewals, however, has not generated
sufficient funds to carry out the
Foundation’s mission.  The current Board
of Directors has recognized the need to
strengthen the financial status in order to
better carry out the Foundation’s pur-
poses.  While contributions at any level are
always welcome, the Board has instituted
a Fellows of the Foundation program to
increase funding and to recognize those
who have made significant financial com-
mitments to the foundation.

Therefore, on behalf of the Norfolk and
Portsmouth Bar Association Foundation,
it is with great enthusiasm that I invite fel-
low lawyers and all members of the legal
community to become Fellows of the
Foundation. The Fellows program recog-
nizes those persons and organizations that
share the Foundation’s philanthropic vi-
sion and are willing to financially commit
themselves to the success of this mission.

Becoming a Fellow of the Foundation
is itself an honor, publicly acknowledging
the individuals and firms who have made

important financial contributions to the
work of the Foundation. The Fellows ini-
tiative is divided among various levels of
giving, each level requiring a specific
pledge that may be satisfied in annual pay-
ments.  Charter Fellows and Charter Law
Firms will be challenged to make a one-
time contribution before December 31,
2006.  The Foundation Board members
have committed their time and resources
to personally meet with as many bar mem-
bers as possible to discuss the Fellows ini-
tiative. I encourage you to welcome these
representatives of your Foundation and
fellow lawyers into your office or firm so
that they may more thoroughly address any
questions you may have regarding this ex-
citing program.  We also seek your advice
and counsel on programs that you think
the Foundation should support or develop.

With the fundraising campaign under-
way, the Foundation has started planning
a variety of projects it hopes to support or
fund in the near future.  The Foundation
plans to continue and expand the scholar-
ship program that has been such a success.
Other initiatives the Foundation hopes to
support include regular speaking forums,
a legal conference for journalists, a pro-
gram facilitating pro-bono legal service by
retired senior attorneys and a community
forum/discussion regarding the construc-
tion of a new courthouse complex for the
City of Norfolk.  The Foundation should
also be able to fund programs of the Asso-
ciation that carry out the mission and phil-
anthropic purposes of the Foundation.

The Foundation, its board and support-
ers are excited about future involvement
in our local community. Yet, this Founda-
tion cannot exist without your support and
financial contributions.  I ask that every
member of the Association, whether re-
cently admitted to the practice of law or
an experienced lawyer, or a person or or-
ganization who shares the Foundation’s
goals, to consider making a financial con-
tribution to the future of the Foundation
… and to the promotion of justice and the
rule of law in the Hampton Roads area.

Joe Migliozzi

A Job Well Done
For nearly five years, Sylvia Sykes has

provided exemplary service to the Norfolk
& Portsmouth Bar Association as its Ad-
ministrative Assistant .  Her dedication, de-
tail-orientation and genuine interest in
getting to know our members and serve
their needs to the fullest made her truly
invaluable, as anyone who has served on a
committee or attended an NPBA event will
attest.  Just as Sylvia came to know and
care about our members as individuals, we
have all come to know and care for Sylvia.
She will truly be missed.

Her knowledge of the local area, hav-
ing been born and raised in South Norfolk,
combined with her varied and extensive
work and life experience, determination
and sticktoitiveness, made her perfect for
her role with our small staff.  We were able
to rely upon Sylvia with full confidence in
her professionalism, judgment and com-
munication skills.  How fortunate we have
been to have Sylvia as a colleague.

Sylvia hopes to travel extensively (Scot-
land, anyone?) and spend more time with
her family, especially her grandchildren.  We
wish her all the very best as she transitions
to the richly deserved rewards of retirement.

Thank you, Sylvia, for a job well done!
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THE HONOUR OF YOUR PRESENCE

IS REQUESTED

AT THE INVESTITURE CEREMONY

OF

SILAS CLARK DAUGHERTY

AS

JUDGE OF THE

NORFOLK GENERAL DISTRICT COURT

FRIDAY, THE NINETEENTH OF MAY

AT THREE O’CLOCK

RECEPTION IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING

RSVP
DIANA JONES

664-4905

COURTROOM NUMBER ONE

NORFOLK CIRCUIT COURT

100 ST. PAUL’S BOULEVARD

UPCOMING COURT EVENTS

THE HONOUR OF YOUR PRESENCE

IS REQUESTED

AT THE INVESTITURE CEREMONY

OF

THE HONORABLE
ALFRED M. TRIPP

AS

JUDGE OF THE

NORFOLK CIRCUIT COURT

FRIDAY, THE TWELFTH OF MAY

AT FOUR O’CLOCK

RECEPTION IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING

COURTROOM NUMBER ONE

NORFOLK CIRCUIT COURT

100 ST. PAUL’S BOULEVARD

THE HONOUR OF YOUR PRESENCE

IS REQUESTED

AT THE PORTRAIT PRESENTATION

FOR

THE HONORABLE
MARC JACOBSON

AS

RETIRED JUDGE OF THE

NORFOLK CIRCUIT COURT

FRIDAY, THE FIFTH OF MAY

AT THREE O’CLOCK

RECEPTION IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING

COURTROOM NUMBER ONE

NORFOLK CIRCUIT COURT

100 ST. PAUL’S BOULEVARD
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In January, 7 attorneys began on the
task of teaching a 10 week Mock Trial class
to 22 students from Blair Middle School
and Meadowbrook Middle School. This pro-
gram, put on by the Public Relations Com-
mittee of the NPBA, was designed to give
10-12 year olds exposure to the reality of
our system of justice, while helping the
students improve their analytical, critical
thinking and public speaking skills.

The students were given a set of facts
for a criminal case involving vandalism,
damage to property, and a computer crime
committed by a student against a local high
school. The instructors began by teaching
the participants about our system of jus-
tice, jury voir dire and plea agreements.
Then, during each week of class, a specific
portion of the trial process was covered –
Opening Statements, Direct Examination,
Cross Examination, and Closing Argu-
ments. During the final weeks, the partici-
pants put the entire trial together and prac-
ticed the new skills involved.

On March 14, 2006, participants from
both schools met at the Norfolk Circuit
Court and conducted their trials in front
of our judge volunteers, the Honorable
Norman Thomas (Circuit Court Judge) and

NORFOLK MIDDLE SCHOOL MOCK TRIAL PROGRAM

the Honorable George Schaefer (Clerk of
the Norfolk Circuit Court) and juries of
their actual peers (student volunteers from
each of the middle schools). After lengthy
deliberations, one jury resulted in a “hung”
verdict and the other jury returned a ver-
dict in favor of the defendant. Judge Tho-
mas and Judge Schaefer offered the stu-
dents analysis of the case and additional
information on court procedures and ob-
jections. The program was able to provide
the students with a real hands-on experi-
ence of how the criminal justice process

works in Virginia while still allowing ev-
eryone involved, from the students partici-
pating, to the attorney instructors and the
courthouse volunteers, to have fun.

Attorney Instructors:
Anna H. Myers, co-chair
James R. Harvey, co chair
Marla J. Diaz
Scott Flax
Kim M. Crump
T. Wayne Williams
Robert L. Foley
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By Tricia Batson, Immediate Past Chair

WILLS FOR HEROES – A YOUNG LAWYERS’ SECTION PROJECT

During the months of January, Febru-
ary and March, the NPBA Young Lawyers
Section, in conjunction with the Virginia
State Bar Young Lawyers Conference and
the Virginia Bar Association Young Law-
yers Division, conducted the Wills for He-
roes program in Norfolk.  Wills for Heroes
was designed as a response to the tragedy
of September 11.  Through the program,
young lawyers around the country imple-
mented a program to provide wills, pow-
ers of attorney and advance medical direc-
tives to first responders.

In implementing this program in Nor-
folk, I was amazed by the support provided
by the bar association and its members.  As
we all are aware, although community ser-
vice is an integral responsibility of being
an attorney, it is often easy to be wrapped
up in day-to-day responsibilities.  However,
the response for support for this program
was overwhelming.  Over 70 attorneys and
68 legal staff members volunteered to as-

Tricia Batson

sist in some capacity.  I would like to thank
each of you for making the program a re-
warding and enjoyable experience.

The volunteers provided estate plan-
ning services to over 100 members of the
Norfolk police, sheriff and fire depart-
ments.  As program chair, I had the plea-
sure of speaking with many of these offic-
ers and they were thankful and apprecia-
tive of the services provided.

A special thanks goes to several trust
and estates specialists who answered my
many questions and provided me with the
legal tools necessary to provide this ser-

vice to the first responders.  Amy Pesesky,
Leigh Anne Bowling and Neil Rose gave nu-
merous presentations at a CLE for the at-
torney volunteers and information sessions
for the first responders.  They also acted as
on site experts at several will signing ses-
sions to provide advice to the volunteer
attorneys.

An additional vote of thanks goes to the
law firm of Kaufman & Canoles, P.C. for
assisting with some of the costs of the pro-
gram.  I could not have coordinated this
program without the support of a commit-
tee that helped with planning and coordi-
nating. Several of them participated in nu-
merous conference calls to plan the events,
coordinated volunteers and dedicated
much time to assisting with the numer-
ous sessions for the first responders. Thank
you to my committee: Tiffany Hansen,
Derek Myers and Sarah Mowchan.

Again, thank you all for your dedication
in making this program a success.

Susan Alper
Allison Anders
Jennifer Atkinson
Lori Barstow
David Bastiaans
Tricia Batson
Elaina Blanks
John Bonney
George Booker
Phil Boone
Elisa Carlson
Eric Cook
Jim Cromwell
Amy Cross
Karen Daily
Lori D'Angelo
Marla Diaz
Joe DiJulio
Todd Gaynor
B. Cullen Gibson
Todd Gillett
Roby Hackney
Lee Handford
Porter Hardy
Sharon Hendrix
Colleen Holmes
Debbie Holroyd
Diane Jeffries
Sylvia Johnson
Aaron Kass
Sally Ann Kass
Kirkland Kelly
Kyle Korte
Aubrey Lesher
Audrey Marcello

Paul McGowan
Jacqueline McIntyre
Beth McMahon
Emily Meyer
Lisa Moore
Michael Moore
Emily Munn
Derek Myers
Joe Myers
Kevin O'Leary
Laura O'Reilly
Kathy Ortiz
Steven Owen
Dorinda Parkola
Robert Perrone
Michele Peters
Powell Peters
Delphine Pioffret
J. Brad Reaves
Bryan Rhode
John Richardson
Charizza Rodgers-Johnson
Neil Rose
Riley Ross
John Sawyer
Kim Shepherd
Ryan Snow
Brett Spain
Robert Stenzhorn
Meggan Sullivan
Lisa Thatch
Tara Trotter
Kenneth Whitehurst
Tameeka Williams
Shannon Woodruff

VOLUNTEERS FOR WILLS FOR HEROES WITNESS AND NOTARY VOLUNTEERS

Kimberly Andersen
Steve Andersen
Karen Arban
Denyce Benedict
Roberta Binder
Sherrie Capotosto
Ellen Carlson
Laurie Claywell
Linda Colby
Florinda Cudiamat
Jennifer Deutch
Marie Duval
Sara Eser
Toni Fields
Donald Fisher
Jill Fleeson
Abraham Frank
Peggy Freeman
Pamela Gavan
Amy Glenn
Priscilla Gloria
Kathryn Graham
Ronald Graham
Janet Gregory
Stacie Guerreo
Sharal Halcomb
Sherry Harrison
Mary Hartman
Lesli Henry
Pat Herman
Gail Johnson
Lorraine Johnson
David Jones
Patricia Jones

Tracy Kenney
LuAnn Klevecz
Zach Lampert
Kamala Lannetti
Melissa McClellan
Zandra McLendon
Mike Mars
Howard Martin
Tavis Meredith
Donna Mitchell
Alice Moore
Jeremiah Mosley
Cami Myers
Greg Nolan
Antonina Pantano
Bryan Pape
Raquel Perez-Lopez
Darlene Price
Kristen Richard
Jeff Rosen
Philip Rovner
Jessica Rummell
Palmer Rutherford
Bonnie Saum
Nancy Shumadine
Cariann Smith
Debbie Vohringer
Susan Watt
Caryn West
Lisa Whitmarch
Jenifer Wise
Josh Withers
Gina Woodhouse



HOFFMAN COMMUNITY SERVICE AWARD

The 2006 recipient of the Walter E.
Hoffman Community Service Award is
Tricia Batson. Tricia was nominated to re-
ceive the Hoffman Award by her fellow
Young Lawyers Section Board members
Tiffany Hansen, Andy Fox and Derek Myers.
Hansen wrote: “Tricia Batson should win
this prestigious award because of her zeal
for helping those less fortunate.”  Even
though Tricia’s “day job” with the Legal Aid
Society of Eastern Virginia involves public
service, her numerous volunteer commit-
ments also benefit the community in sig-
nificant ways.

As Chair of the NPBA Young Lawyers
Section, Tricia found the time to launch
and implement the Wills for Heroes Pro-
gram, which provided simple wills and
durable powers of attorney to local first re-
sponders.  From inception to implemen-
tation, Tricia took the lead and worked in
the trenches.  Her efforts were a model of
bar leadership and volunteerism. The ini-
tiative, time and effort she devoted to this
project was exemplary. Tricia took the lead
in other YLS projects ranging from Youth
Service Day to the Golf Tournament to
Breakfasts with the Bench since 2004, and
served as its Treasurer and Chair.

Tricia served as a volunteer judge for
mock trial and negotiation competitions at
Regent Law School.  She is working to
amend legislation regarding domestic vio-
lence victims’ access to utilities when the
abusing party terminates the account.

Hansen wrote: “Tricia has touched hun-
dreds of lives in the Hampton Roads area.
She has inspired many of us to step out-
side of our comfort zone and reach out to
underserved populations.”  Tricia has led
with grace and good humor.  Her leader-
ship style is inclusive and collaborative.
Though a busy wife and mother, Tricia con-
tinues to carve out the time to selflessly
serve her community, and, thereby en-
hance the image of the legal profession.

The Award is named for the Honorable
Walter E. Hoffman who served as a United
States District Judge for the Eastern Dis-
trict of Virginia for many years.  Judge
Hoffman helped initiate the “rocket
docket” system that made the Eastern Dis-
trict of Virginia one of the most efficient
federal courts in the country.  The NPBA
first gave this award in 1996.  The criteria
for the award are that the recipient be an
active practicing member of the NPBA, less
than Forty (40) years of age and an active

www.LawyersDirect .com
Lawyers Direct

Lawyers Direct is underwritten by Professionals Direct Insurance Company, a licensed and admitted carrier rated A- (Excellent) by A.M. Best.

Insurance doesn’t need to be complicated to be complete. Why, then, do so many carriers have pages
and pages of questions on their application? We understand that filling out insurance paperwork isn’t

how you want to spend your time. Our application is one of the shortest in the industry, quick and easy to
complete. With Lawyers Direct, you won’t spend your vacation
at your desk. Efficient process backed by experienced service.
Call 800-409-3663 or visit www.LawyersDirect.com.

contributor to the community with an
emphasis on volunteer work.
Prior recipients of this important award
include: Virginia Van Valkenberg

James R. Harvey
Jeffrey L. Stredler
Richard H. Ottinger
Angelique Pitchford
David A. Buzard
Kamala H. Lannetti
Neil L. Rose
Dawn M. Peters
Patrick C. Devine, Jr.
William F. Devine

In 2006, Tricia Batson joins this illus-
trious group.

VWAA
Wednesday, May 17th, the Hamp-
ton Roads Chapter of the Virginia
Women Attorneys Association is
sponsoring a CLE entitled “The
Uniform Trust Code as enacted by
Virginia”. Commissioner Jo Ann
Blair-Davis will speak from 3:30 to
4:30 followed by a wine & cheese
reception at the Sonoma Wine Bar,
Town Center. Cost is $35. For res-
ervations call 490-7818 or email
sel@internationaltaxlady.com.
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2006 LEGAL FOOD FRENZY

Winners of the 2006 NPBA Legal Food Frenzy

SMALL FIRM
First Place: Harbour Law, P.L.C.

Second Place: American Center for Law and Justice

MEDIUM FIRM
First Place: McGuire Woods, LLP

Second Place: Crenshaw, Ware & Martin, P.L.C.

LARGE FIRM
First Place: Kaufman & Canoles, P.C.

Second Place: Vandeventer Black LLP

BEST OVERALL McGuire Woods, LLP

TOTAL DONATIONS: 172, 598 lbs.
AN 18% INCREASE FROM LAST YEAR!

FOOD FRENZY KICKOFF LUNCHEON BREAKING NEWS . . .

Virginia Attorney General Robert McDonnell, PR Chair Jim Harvey

and Food Frenzy Chair Jessica Mellington


